MEMORANDUM

TO: AGUA CALIENTE TRIBAL COUNCIL
FROM:  MIKE SCANLON

SUBJECT: PHIL RECHT

DATE: 10-15-03

Dear Council Members:

It was a pleasure speaking with you this week. We are pleased that the letter to Governor
Davis will be sent without changes, and that a different letter requesting a face-to-face
meeting will go to the governor-elect. We think that is a good strategy and are happy that
we could be of assistance. If a member of your staff could forward to us, at your
convenience, a copy of the letter that will be sent to the governor-elect that would be

terrific. -

In addition, the attorney we hired to work on the compact issue, Phil Recht, has been
asked to serve in an appointed position with the state of California. His position would
be on the state lottery commission. He does not believe that this will in any way conflict
with his work on the compact negotiations, but we believed that it was prudent to let you

know about his impending appointment.”

Again, we are always available for questions or concems at SNy 2and should
you have any objection with regard to Mr. Recht’s appointment, please let us know.
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